

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday November 30, 2017, at 7PM in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7:03 PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

Rita Mae Cushman - Ms. Cushman informed all that for the past 44 years there been decorating the house at 121 Garfield Rd. in East Dedham.  Ms. Cushman went on to state that they would be having three or four visits from Santa Claus and Mrs. Claus during the Holiday season.

PPRESENTATION, DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: FY’18 CLASSIFICATION HEARING

Richard Schoenfeld, chairman of the Board of Assessors, Chris Polito, a member of the Board of Assessors, Rick Henderson, Dir. of Assessment and Kevin Doyle Assistant Director of assessment, were present before the Board. Mr. Schoenfeld then discussed the following PowerPoint presentation.

Agenda
· Hearing Requires Two Votes
· What is Classification
· What is a Tax Shift
· Overall Assessed Property in Dedham
· Average Values
· Estimated Tax Rates
· Historical Rates
· Board of Selectmen Property Tax Data
· Closing

Hearing Requires Two Votes by Selectmen

· Does the Board of Selectmen want to continue classification for the Town of Dedham? 
- The Board of Assessors recommend to continue classification for the Town of Dedham

· If classification does continue, what shift does the Board of Selectmen vote to use? 
            - Historically we shift the maximum. The BOA recommends to shift to use 1.75.

· Based on these votes a tax rate for Fiscal Year 2018 is created.

What is Classification?

· Municipalities have the option of taxing the various classes of property differently. 
· Classes are:  
1. Residential 
2. Commercial, Industrial, Personal Property (CIP)
· The use of classification creates a tax shift 

What is a Tax Shift?

· Massachusetts communities may shift some of the residential tax burden onto the commercial, industrial, and personal properties (CIP) by adopting a residential factor which creates a split tax rate. 
· Dedham has historically had a split tax rate
· Split tax rates tax CIP at a higher rate than residential property. 
· Note personal property is business property such as equipment, furniture, computers, etc.

· How is it calculated
· Each type of property is classified into categories Residential or CIP
· Each of these categories represents a percentage of the total assessed property in Town
· Last December 2016, Selectmen, in consultation with the Board of Assessors, voted to set the Fiscal year of 2017 shift factor at 1.75, the maximum shift available for Dedham. CIP Property percentages is then multiplied by the shift factor (19%CIP x 1.75 Shift = 33.3%)
· This means that for FY17, CIP property, while representing just under 19% of the total taxable value, paid just under 33.3% of the total taxes.
· This percentage is then subtracted from 100%. This difference is the total burden for residential properties (100%-33.3%CIP = 66.7 % Residential)

Overall Assessed Value of Property

· These values are as of January 1, 2017, and are based on sales and data analysis from activity in calendar year 2016 
· Residential  $3.9 billion
· Commercial  $734 million
· Industrial  $40 million
· Personal Property  $119 million
· Total of all Property  $4.8 0r $4.793 billion
· Residential represents just over 81% while CIP represents almost 19%

Average Values

· Assessors do not raise or lower taxes. It is our responsibility to find the “full and fair cash value of properties.”
· As of 1/1/17 the average single family home was assessed at $473,826.
· The previous year was $448,603 an increase of 5.62%
· As of 1/1/17 the average Commercial/Industrial (CI) property was assessed at $2,114,367 an increase of 1.63%

Estimated Tax Rates

· Estimated tax rates for FY18 per $1,000 of value will be approximately $14.55 for residential properties and approximately $30.68 for CIP properties
· Therefore each $100,000 of value equals approximately $1,455 in residential taxes and $3,068 in CIP taxes




Historical Rates

	Fiscal Year
	FY 18 (Estimated)
	FY 17
	FY 16
	FY 15

	Average SFH
	$473,826
	$448,603
	$420,216
	$401,728

	Rate
	$14.55
	$14.76
	$15.49
	$15.87

	Average Tax Bill
	$6,894.17
	$6,621.38
	$6,509.14
	$6,375.43

	Average Increase  
	$272.79
	$112.24
	$133.72
	$158.47





Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board, based on the recommendation from the Board of Assessors that the Town of Dedham continue the classification for the tax rate; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board, based on the recommendation from the Board of Assessors for a 1.75, adopt a 1.75 shift for Fiscal year 2018; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. Guilfoyle expressed his thanks to the Board of Assessors and stated that they did a great job as always. 

Dr. Teehan also thanked the Board of Assessors for doing a great job. Dr. Teehan added that the Board of Assessors as well as the Board of Selectmen have made a lot of progress in the last five years. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that the two Boards are continually committed to this issue as well as continuing to improve the Town’s relative position in regards to taxes.  

Mr. Butler stated that over the past few years the Board has tried some new ways to track taxes.  Mr. Butler added that he would like to show a few slides to help people understand how the Board looks at the Town’s tax rates as compared to other communities.





Maximum Allowed Property Tax Levy 
vs.   Actual Property Tax Levy








Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Butler if we don’t tax to the levee limit in a certain year can you make up for in the next year. 

Mr. Butler responded that legally, Town Meeting has the authority to tax right back up to the red line. Mr. Butler added that the slides will be up on the website tomorrow.










Norfolk County Communities: FY 2017
Average Residential Property Tax Bill





Norfolk County Communities: 2012-2017
Increase in Average Single Family Property Tax


Norfolk County Communities: 2012-2017
Increase in Average Single Family Property Tax




Mr. Butler stated that the three slides are meant to show residents that starting about five or six years ago the Town tapped the brakes in terms of tax increases. Mr. Butler added that all those efforts combined, bear fruit over a period of years.

Much has been done, or is In Progress

ACCOMPLISHMENTS
· Middle and Avery Schools, Early Childhood Education Center
· High School Track/Field
· Town Hall, Senior Ctr. at the Ames Building 
· Free All Day Kindergarten
· Dedham Square Project
· AAA Credit rating
· Rebuilt Roads, Sewers
· Dolan Center & River Trail
· Gonzalez Field
· Public Safety Building 



OFFICIAL SWEARING-IN OF DEDHAM POLICE OFFICER DANIEL FORD

Chief D’Entremont introduced the Police Department’s news Officer, Daniel Ford, who graduated from the Plymouth Police Academy on November 15. Chief D’Entremont informed all that Ofc. Ford is now in field training with field training Officer Kenny Ellis. Chief D’Entremont added that Ofc. Ford grew up in Greenlodge and is a 2010 graduate of Boston College high school.  Chief D’Entremont added that in 2014 Ofc. Ford received a Bachelor of Arts degree in criminology from LeMoyne College. Chief D’Entremont described Ofc. Ford’s related work experience. Chief D’Entremont informed all Ofc. Ford is already mountain bike trained through the cobweb program for Police mountain bike patrols.

Ms. Baker then swore in Officer Daniel Ford.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Ofc. Ford for his sacrifice for the Town of the Dedham.  Mr. Guilfoyle told Ofc. Ford to trust his training in use common sense.

Mr. Butler congratulated Ofc. Ford and stated that witnessing swearing-in of new Officers is one of the highlights of being a Selectmen. Mr. Butler continued, saying that he is particularly happy when someone who grew up in Dedham joins the force. Mr. Butler thanked Officer Ken Ellis for his field training supervision.  

Mr. Keogh congratulated Ofc. Ford and his family.  Mr. Keogh urged Ofc. Ford to listen to his peers and supervisors and to be safe.

Mr. MacDonald stated that Dedham is a great place to work in these jobs are in high demand. Mr. MacDonald added that all of the Police Officers that have come before you will now start to shape your career as a Policeman in Dedham. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that being a Police Officer is harder than then it has ever been in history. There is so much expected of you. Mr. MacDonald stated that his goal for every Officer is that they have a long and healthy career and are able to enjoy their pension.  

Dr. Teehan congratulated Ofc. Ford. Dr. Teehan stated that no matter where your career as a Police Officer takes you, you will be challenged. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that you, Ofc. Ford, will have the opportunity to do a tremendous amount of good.

Ofc. Ford thanked the Board for their time this evening and added that he feels very fortunate to serve the Town he grew up in. Ofc. Ford stated that his parents were present and he thanked them for their patience throughout this process.




[bookmark: _GoBack]DISCUSSION & VOTEW/ RABBI KRINSKY RE: MENORAH LIGHTING CEREMONY

Ms. Baker informed all that Rabbi Krinsky was not available this evening. Ms. Baker stated that the Rabbi is seeking the Board’s permission for the Menorah lighting ceremony in Dedham Square on Thursday, December 14 at 6 PM

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the Menorah lighting ceremony and placement of the menorah; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: ENTERTAINMENT LICENSE FOR EL CENTRO, 338 WASHINGTON STREET

Ms. Baker informed all that at the last meeting Selectmen Butler had asked for clarification on the application before you. Ms. Baker added that the items reflected in a checkmark; the radio, cable television, widescreen TVs and vocal music will be what they are seeking their entertainment license for, at their soon-to-be new location, 338 Washington St.
Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSE FOR CAVA MEZZE GRILL, 724 LEGACY PLACE

Megan Harvey, Regional Manager for Cava Mezze, was present before the Board. Ms. Harvey stated that Cava Mezze is a quick service restaurant serving Mediterranean cuisine. Ms. Harvey stated that they are very excited to come to the Boston area. 

Mr. MacDonald asked how many vocations they had in Massachusetts.

Ms. Harvey answered that they will be opening a location near Fenway Park in January and they have four other locations slated for Massachusetts.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Harvey where Cava Mezze was based.

Ms. Harvey answered that they started in the DC, Maryland, Virginia area have just opened restaurants in New Jersey, New York and Connecticut. Ms. Harvey added that they have opened restaurants in the Los Angeles area.

Mr. Keogh asked Ms. Harvey when they expected to open.

Ms. Harvey answered they are hopeful for March/April.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE, CHANGE OF MANAGER, VICTORY GRILL, 233 ELM STREET, FROM JENNIFER MARSHALL TO CHRISTOPHER M. ELLIS

Mr. MacDonald recused himself from the next agenda items as they will go before the ABCC.

Rob Fleming, from Fleming and Fleming, stated that he represents the applicant Victory Grille.  Mr. Fleming informed the Board that the intended Manager had not arrived yet and asked if this item could be pushed back a little.

Dr. Teehan suggested taking TGI Friday’s next and waiting for Victory Grille.

DISCUSSION & VOTE, WITH TGI FRIDAYS, 750 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY & REQUEST FOR A CHANGE OF MANAGER FROM VICTORIA ALMEIDA TO PHILIP MARLOW

John Holden, Dir. of Operations for TGI Friday’s Greater Boston area, was present before the Board.  

Philip Marlow, the new General Manager of the Fridays Dedham location, was also present before the Board.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Marlow to give the Board a synopsis of his background in the business.

Mr. Marlow stated that he has been with Fridays for a few months and before that he was a General Manager for about five years at Smoky Bones in Stoughton.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Marlow if he has been a Manager of Record before.

Mr. Marlow answered yes, at Smoky Bones, for about four and half years.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Marlow if he was still on the license.

Mr. Marlow answered no.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Marlow if there were any violations while he was Manager of Record at Smoky Bones.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Marlow how he would handle a situation where a customer would appear to have had too much to drink.

Mr. Marlow answered that the policy is to not serve them from that point forward and this would be at the judgment of the bartender. Mr. Marlow added that they would make every attempt to make sure that the customer did not leave the restaurant on his own. Mr. Marlow continued, saying that the restaurant would call a taxi and pay for it in severe cases.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Marlow if he had read the rules and regulations pertaining to the service of alcohol in the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Marlow answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Marlow how many hours he planned to be on-site per week.

Mr. Marlow answered 55 to 60.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Marlow to explain the policy for carding customers.

Mr. Marlow answered that they will card anyone who appears to be under 40 years of age as well as everyone who sits at the bar.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Marlow if they had monthly meetings to go over the policies.

Mr. Marlow answered yes but it is actually a daily thing.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Marlow how many people would be working under him.

Mr. Marlow answered around 20.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Marlow if he had been in touch with Deputy Chief Buckley regarding how things are done.

Mr. Marlow answered yes.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for Change of Manager from Victoria Almeida to Philip Marlow, for TGI Friday’s, at 750 Providence Hwy; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST TO PURCHASE COMREX LIVE SHOT PORTABLE UNIT FOR DEDHAM TV

Donna Shervanian, from Dedham TV was present before the Board. Ms. Shervanian stated that as people know Dedham TV has had a difficult time getting live shots around Town. Ms. Shervanian added that they are trying to circumvent the issue by taking steps to get off the fiber network and let us go through a Wi-Fi connection and this system that we are asking for will allow us to do that.

Mr. Keogh asked Ms. Shervanian if this will be a backup system or something we would use going forward.

Ms. Shervanian answered that remains to be seen. Ms. Shervanian stated that right now she’s looking at it as a backup system. Ms. Shervanian continued, saying that she is aware that the Board has a meeting that they want to go live on December 13, so she is trying to have this done by then.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Shervanian how much this project will cost.

Ms. Shervanian responded $16,000, which includes the portable studio and the receiver that goes in the rack back at the studio.

Ms. Baker informed all that the expense for this is appropriated from the Cable Capital monies that are paid to the Town from the various license holders.  Ms. Baker added that such monies are only used for cable related programming.
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Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the request; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, absent.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Minutes Approval – 10-26-17, 11-6-17, 11/13/17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Acceptance of $2500 Gift for the Town from Supreme Development to further Study and/or Improve the Timing of the lights the Lights at the High Street, Ames Street and Court Street Intersection to Help Alleviate Queuing Delays on Washington Street

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request from the Fred Astaire Dance Studio for a 1-day Liquor License, 12-17-17, 6-10PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request for a Transient Vendor License from Dedham Community House for the Sale of Christmas Trees & Wreaths, 12-2, 3, 9, 10 10AM – 4PM, 12-5, 6, 7, 5PM-8PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TOWN MANAGERS REPORT

Mr. Kern informed the Board that free cash was certified, by the Department of Revenue, at $6.9 million as of June 30, 2017.  This $6.9 million is free cash that is available to the municipality, which they can spend or not spend.

Mr. Kern stated that the investigation regarding the scheduling process of the athletic fields is nearly complete.

Mr. Kern added that the Town Manager’s Office is behind on Town Reports:  Mr. Kern continued, saying that this is an annual document created to summarize a Fiscal year.   We will be assessing each one individually and we will complete one each month, hopefully faster, such that we will be caught up by ATM in the spring.
Mr. Kern informed all that a few years ago we joined into in electricity aggregation program which is the largest residential aggregation program in the country. All the residents of Dedham are eligible for this program. Mr. Kern continued, saying that the Town was notified of Eversources’s new electric rates, $.13 per kilowatt hour.  Mr. Kern announced that the Town of Dedham’s aggregated bid price will be $.10 per kilowatt hour. 

Mr. Kern informed all that a Holiday lunch will take place in Town Hall Wednesday Dec 20 at 12PM and will be catered by the school food service people.

DISCUSSION/UPDATE RE: AMES BUILDING PROJECT

Mr. Kern informed all that the Owners Project Manager, Suresh Bhatia and Ron Votta, are in his Office on a daily basis.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Town is required by state law to have an independent third-party project Manager as a consultant. Dr. Teehan added that they been guiding the Town throughout this whole project is a required to do in any construction project.

Mr. Kern stated that this applies to any construction project with a value over $1.5 million. Mr. Kern added that not only are they are our eyes and ears on this project but they are also construction experts. Mr. Kern continued, saying that we are now managing a project that is gone way beyond the deadline.  Mr. Kern informed all that Ron Votta made the construction representatives from the construction company aware of a letter, regarding the bond, had been mailed out.  Mr. Kern stated that he walked through the building with two Selectmen last week and the amount of people there on a day-to-day basis has dropped to about 26 to 30 people. Mr. Kern added that he was informed that the elevator work had started yesterday. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he would describe the activity is a slight decrease. Mr. Kern stated that the action the Board took last meeting has been executed and we will proceed from here.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he spoke to Mr. Votta and was told that the numbers are basically the same from the last chart the Board received. Mr. Guilfoyle added that Mr. Votta told him that most of the work being done is correcting jobs that were not done right from the start. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that you really don’t see a difference in the amount of work that has been done for the past two weeks. 

Dr. Teehan stated that last week’s action by the Board to involve the bond company represents a strong message that this project is expected to be completed expeditiously and to be done right.



DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: CHANGE OF MANAGER, VICTORY GRILLE, 233 ELM STREET, FROM JENNIFER MARSHALL TO CHRISTOPHER M. ELLIS

Mr. MacDonald recused himself for the next agenda item as it will go before the ABCC.

Rob Fleming, from Fleming and Fleming, was before the Board representing Victory Grille.  Mr. Fleming informed all that this is a request for a change of Manager at the Victory Grille. Mr. Fleming continued, saying that the proposed Manager, Christopher M. Ellis, was present this evening. 

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Ellis if he had been a Manager of Record before.

Mr. Ellis answered yes he has.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Ellis where that was.

Mr. Ellis responded, Napper Tandy’s, in Norwood Center.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Ellis is there any violations while he was Manager of Record.

Mr. Ellis responded no.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how long he worked for Napper Tandy’s

Mr. Ellis responded one year and four months.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis what Victory Grille’s policy was regarding carding.

Mr. Ellis responded that they card anyone that looks under the age of 35. Mr. Ellis added that they have a book to compare licenses and they have the old scanning system. Mr. Ellis continued, saying that the new scanning system has been put in place as they speak. Mr. Ellis stated that if they think the ID is fake, they will confiscate it.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how many people would be supervising at any given shift.

Mr. Ellis responded 8 to 10.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis if he assisted daily or monthly meetings.

Mr. Ellis responded that they hold pre-meal meetings.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis to state his employment history.

Mr. Ellis responded by listing his employment history.

Mr. Fleming stated that he would be glad to share Mr. Ellis’ resume.  Mr. Fleming added that Mr. Ellis has a number of you in the industry in all different facets and roles.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis how he would handle a customer that had too much to drink.

Mr. Ellis stated that the first thing he would do is stop serving the customer and call them an Uber.  Mr. Ellis added that if they are hostile he has them sit until they calm down.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if he had read the rules and regulations pertaining to the service of alcohol in the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he was glad to hear that Mr. Ellis uses Uber instead of taxicabs. Mr. Guilfoyle added that when the two Dedham taxi cab companies were in before the Board he asked them if they make late pickups and drop-offs from Legacy Place and both stated that they would and it has turned out to not be the case.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if his experience with taxis not showing up included Dedham.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Kern asked Mr. Ellis if the cab companies indicate they will come or if they indicate they will not come.

Mr. Ellis answered that they say they will be there in 25 to 30 minutes and they just don’t show up, so he calls Uber has much better luck with them.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Ellis if he had reached out to Deputy chief Buckley to discuss Dedham’s liquor policies.

Mr. Ellis answered yes he has and added that Deputy Chief Buckley stopped by the restaurant the other day.


OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that this coming weekend is a busy Holiday weekend when Mrs. Civitarese will have her event this coming Sunday. Mr. Guilfoyle added that the Dedham Holiday Stroll will take place this Friday in Dedham Square. Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the Board of Selectmen, the Town Manager’s Office, the Dedham Housing Authority, State Rep. Paul McMurtry and Sen. Rush will be holding the toys for our Town at the American Legion on December 10 from 6:30 PM to 10:30 PM.

Mr. Butler stated that he would like the Board to start thinking about the reuse of the current Police Station site.  Mr. Butler added that he would like to see this as an agenda item sometime in January. Mr. Butler continued, saying that regardless of the model the Town goes with, will any funding be required to support the work of the group we ask to look into this. Mr. Butler stated that a second green space will be created when the current Fire Station is torn down.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the question is whether the Board, along with the Town Manager’s Office, will be inclined to treat the Fire Station site and the Police Station site as two different sites with two different committees or do they want to look at them together.

Mr. Keogh stated that the paving project is still ongoing in Riverdale and he commended Joe Flanagan and the DPW for the work they’ve done.  Mr. Flanagan related to Mr. Keogh that he hopes to have all the work done by the end of the year. Mr. Keogh added that residents can find updates on the Town website.  Mr. Keogh continued, saying that the Turkey trot race on Thanksgiving morning was a great success with over 1700 runners on a beautiful day.

Mr. MacDonald stated that one thing that is missing from the pictures and from the rendition of the Public Safety Building is the flag pole.  Mr. MacDonald asked that the flag will be included in future pictures and renderings. Mr. Mac Donald continued, saying that the Town needs to take into consideration what is going to happen to memorials in front of the current Town Hall and the current Firehouse. Mr. Mac Donald stated that we need to be thinking about this now so we can make sure that that it does not get overlooked. Mr. MacDonald mentioned that the Town of Dedham has two major contracts that it is having issues with.  Mr. MacDonald added that something is not right with this and we have to learn from these mistakes going forward. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that as a result of this we do not look good to the residents of Dedham.

Dr. Teehan reminded all that the Oakdale Square tree lighting is December 9 at 4 PM. Dr. Teehan added that he hopes to see many of the residents out of the numerous events over the coming month.


Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
The Meeting was adjourned at 8:29 PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday December 13, 2017 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate Record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on November 30, 2017, which minutes were approved on January   , 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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